A note from Geoff Leeder, LCIF MD Officer for MD105
· The severity of the flooding in Texas, following the intensive rainstorms caused by Hurricane Harvey was so sudden and overwhelming that LCIF immediately gave a Major Catastrophe Grant (MCAT). Other monies from recent donations will be made available to assist with the flood relief and provide help with long-term rebuilding programmes.

· As Texas  starts to cope with their floods, heavy rains this last week have paralyzed India, Bangladesh and Nepal, as the worst monsoon in years has caused more than 1,000 deaths.  I have been in touch with our Foundation and established that already 20 Emergency Relief Grants (ERG) totaling US$125,000 have been given to all three countries.
· About two weeks ago it was reported that very heavy rain in Sierra Leone had caused mud slides with the subsequent loss of life and destruction of buildings.

I checked with LCIF if in fact District Governor Jean-Claude Crinot , District 403 A2, the Republic of the Ivory Coast, the area which includes Sierra Leone, had requested any aid. At that time there had been no request for an ERG. 

In Sierra Leone there is currently only the Sierra Freetown Club (119261. From the TV coverage it was established that help was being provided by the authorities in Sierra Leone and some foreign governments had given monetary aid. It would now appear that the Lions Clubs in Liberia are helping their neighbours in Sierra Leone (https://www.liberianobserver.com/news/massive-relief-efforts-underway-for-sl/) and I have just been notified by LCIF that an ERG of US$ 10,000 has been made by our Foundation.

The role our Foundation is to assist Lions across the world by providing grants for emergency care and for long-term reconstruction projects. When other agencies have left the site of a disaster LCIF is still there because many of our members who administer the aid make up the local community that has been affected.

If any Lions Club wishes to help with any of these or future catastrophes then they should make a donation to LCIF-Disaster Appeal Fund. Donations are eligible for recognition.

Donations to support the disaster relief should come either through your District LCIF Officer or your District Treasurer/Charities Treasurer but ultimately monies collected from Lions Clubs and collated by districts should be sent to PDG Arthur Clenton, The Correspondent Trustee, LCI MD105 Appeal Fund, Charlecote, 15 Elm Rise, Prestbury, Cheshire, SK10 4US.

Cheques sent to PDG Arthur should be made payable to “LCI MD105 Appeal Fund” and endorsed on the back “LCIF – Disaster Appeal Fund”.

Thank you

